
FPC-GW-SH Tender Clarifications 

1. The existing sports floor has a total of 15 metal plates, as pictured below. These are not 
used, and are in fact covered by the current floor seal. These plates will need to be 
removed unless they can be covered without impacting the final finish of the floor.  
 

 
 

2. The existing sports floor also extends into a large storage area located just off to the hall, 
we are not expecting for the majority of this space to be refurbished, however any new 
surface should transition to storage area in such a way as to prevent damage to the new 
flooring through the moving of equipment. 


